	Part 1 (Open to the public)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

To the Council

17th September 2003

TITLE: WAIVER OF CALL-IN PROCEDURE FOR DECISIONS BY LEAD              MEMBER

RECOMMENDATION: That the report be noted

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The Leader of the Council has approved, as a matter of urgency, the waiving of the call-in procedure relating to the Lead Member for Development Services decisions for the acceptance of tenders for the rewiring of electrical installations in four schools. This was to allow the works to proceed as a matter of urgency in order to meet the funding requirements and to maximise the period of the school holidays for the execution of the contract works.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Letter to the Leader of the Council and e-mail reply.

ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: New Deal – Condition Standards Fund Grant

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Not applicable

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Yes (Consulted Pat Manning – Education       accountant)

CONTACT OFFICER: Gordon Reid 


Tel 0161 793 2925
(Architectural and Landscape Design Section)

WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES: Swinton North, Swinton South and Walkden South 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Procurement Strategy

DETAILS:


The Leader of the Council, Councillor Merry, in exercise of powers conferred on him by Paragraph 5.1 of section 9 of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, has approved the waiving of the call-in procedure relating to four decisions by the Lead Member for Development Services.

The decisions relate to the acceptance of tenders to enable execution of contracts for the partial rewire of electrical installations at Moorside Primary School, Moorside High School, Broadoak Primary School and phase one of works at Walkden High School. The decision to waive the call-in procedure was made in the light of the need to meet the strict conditions of the funding requirements, this was to expend the allocation by 31st August 2003 and also to maximise the time available during the school holiday period for the execution of the works. The four contracts were to run concurrently. The time taken to finalise the information to enable the works to be carried out together with problems with resources and current workload commitments had reduced the lead in time for the start of the works.  

The decision had to be made without delay. In the opinion of the Leader, the above-mentioned decision was an urgent one and, therefore, justified the case for a waiver of the call-in procedure.

Section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution requires this decision to be reported to the next available meeting of the Council.

